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Te Kura Tuatahi o Piopio 

Tēnā Koutou,  
 
This week our year 5 and 6 students had a visit from DOC (Department 
of Conservation) and the leaders from Rangatahi Pathways. Rangatahi 
Pathways was set up for our community to provide information to 
students from years 5-13 about the wide range of employment 
opportunities there are in the Maniapoto area. They also support student 
wellbeing by facilitating mindfulness workshops. I know you will enjoy the 
photos included in this newsletter.  
 

Wednesday night was the Piopio Youth Sport Committee (PYSC) AGM. I 
want to thank the parents who volunteer their time to be on committees 
that give our tamariki additional opportunities. The sports that our 
tamariki are able to participate in is a direct result of the mahi that our 
parent volunteers do. If your child is playing a sport this year, I would 
strongly encourage you to get involved. There are spaces on the 
committee, you could coach or manage a team. The more support there 
is the less work there is. Don’t forget there is also the PTA and the Calf 
Club committees. Please get involved! 
 

As I have mentioned in previous newsletters, our swimming sports is 
next Friday the 1st of March. The tamariki have been practising for their 
races and displays. We are really looking forward to seeing you there. 
We will be starting at 10:00am. There will be a sausage sizzle and juicies 
for sale at lunchtime. Check out the notice in this newsletter. PYSC are 
raising money to help with sports fees. 
 

Our new fire, bell and PA system is up and running. Ask your tamariki 
about the new bell sound and the ‘voices coming from the sky’. We 
are getting lots of interesting feedback from the tamariki. The bell is now 
automated and with the PA system we can communicate with all 
classes.  
 

I know many of you will be enjoying the annual Āria Trail Ride this 
weekend. I hope the weather stays fine and you have a fun time and 
keep safe.  
 

Have a great weekend! 
 
 
 
 
 

Ngā mihi nui 
Sue Coyle 

Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This Weeks News 

What's happening… 

Happy B’day  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOT Meeting  
Wed 28th Feb 

 

Swimming Sports 
Fri 1st March  

 
Interschool 

Swimming Sports 
Fri 8th March 

 

Good Friday/Easter 
Tuesday 

29th Mar - 2nd April 

 
Last day Term 1 

Friday 12th April 
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On Wednesday our year 5 and 6 students were privileged to  
participate in a workshop run by the Department of Conservation through 
Rangatahi Pathways. In this workshop, we learned about some of the work 
that DOC does, and especially what they do in our area. Some of the inter-

esting things we learned were: 
 

 There are only 3 species of frogs native to New Zealand. These frogs 
don’t croak, and they can be black or green. The native frogs also don’t 

hop. When these frogs are born, they aren’t tadpoles, but the tiny 
froglets instead ride around on the backs of their dads! 

 
 The New Zealand short-tailed bats spend a long time on the ground 

eating insects. 
 

 There is a special Mahoenui Giant Weta that is only found in this area 
and survives by living in gorse! 

 
 We also learned about some of the jobs we could have one day with 

DOC. 
A massive thank you to Rangatahi Pathways for  

facilitating this workshop and also to Julie and Osho from DOC for 
sharing their knowledge and experiences with us!! 
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Marley Langlands 
Lucas Parkes 
Mela Bates 

Amaiiah Brown 
Ava Simpson 

Kaylee Wiringi 

Who were all 
“Caught Being Great” 

Over the past week  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday to.. 
 

 
 

 
who celebrated  

his birthday 
during the week 

 

 
Please DO NOT use the 

staff carpark as a drop off / 
pick up zone in the mornings 

and  
after school as this  

causes disruption to our 
busy  

teachers / staff.   
Thank you for your  

co-operation. 

 
 

Who joined our school this week 



 

 
 
 

We are looking for a  
relief cleaner to join 

our team.  
Few hours a day  
(when needed) 

contact the office if  
interested  



 
 
 




